
CITY OF PALMERSTON  
SWELL PROJECT CONSTRUCTION
City of Palmerston’s SWELL (Swimming, Wellness, Events, 
Leisure and Lifestyle) project is happening!
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The SWELL project is Palmerston’s largest infrastructure 
project to date and is set to transform the current aging 
Palmerston Swimming and Fitness Centre into a leisure hub. 

The SWELL project will provide Palmerston residents with  
a state of the art, contemporary and family friendly, water 
and lifestyle precinct, with upgrades including:

• refurbishment of the 5O-metre pool

• a toddlers zero depth and play pool

• an events area

• basketball half court

• new and improved accessible toilets and  
change rooms

• aquatic play structure

• energy efficient, modern pool plant and equipment 
and shade features

The new complex is an important community 
asset, and the redevelopment will see it 
cater to a wider range of interests to support 
Palmerston’s growing population.  

Once complete, SWELL will be open to all 
community members and City of Palmerston 
will continue to provide free access to the 
facility for all users until 1 July 2026, after 
which time this will be reviewed by Council. 
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ABOUT CONSTRUCTION

Early stages of construction will begin in August 2022 
and take approximately 14 months to complete, with the 
new facility expected to open in November 2023.

The Palmerston swimming pool will be closed from  
20 August 2022 to enable works to begin on the new, 
state of the art SWELL aquatic and leisure precinct. 
The café and fitness centre will remain open, and any 
disruptions to services will be communicated to users 
and local residents in advance. 

City of Palmerston is working with contractor Jaytex 
Construction to ensure the impacts of construction 
on surrounding residents, schools and businesses are 
managed. Measures will be in place to minimise the 
impacts caused by construction, including the timing  
of works, traffic management, waste management,  
and noise and safety measures. 

Those impacted by disruptive works or night works  
will receive advance notice and City of Palmerston  
will work with stakeholders to ensure business 
operations can continue throughout construction. 

CONTACT

For more information please visit 
palmerston.nt.gov.au/swell or contact 
True North Strategic Communication  
on 08 8981 6445 or email  
feedback@truenorthcomm.com.au

FUNDING

The project is funded by the Australian 
Government, with $5 million secured 
through the Building Better Regions 
Fund, as well as the Northern Territory 
Government contributing $7.5 million  
and City of Palmerston contributing  
$6.9 million.
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  Printed on recycled material.


